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Human Resource Services 
1140 West Mission Road 

San Marcos, CA 92069-1487 
 

 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 

Date: September 17, 2019 
 
To: Shannon Lienheart 
 
From: Dr. Michael Shanahan, Superintendent Vice President/Human Resource Services 
 
RE:  California Public Records Act Request Regarding BrightPath 

 
 

 
On August 27, 2019 the District received a California Public Records Act request regarding 
BrightPath. The requests and District response is provided below.   

 
1. Background: President Blake responded to Trustee Miyamoto that BrightPath was 

"subcontracting out the work to another company, they are not actually doing it. And, we 
can get that information to you."  
 
Request: Please provide to me all documents related to BrightPath's subcontracting the 
SRP analysis 
 
District Response: After a diligent search we unable to find any documents in response to 
this request.  
 

2. Background: In response to Trustee's Miyamoto's concern about why BrightPath was chosen 
instead of PARS, President Blake responded "We did some research and it kind of bared out, 
but we can follow up with you.  
 

 Request: Please provide to me all research performed in making the decision to use 
 BrightPath for the SRP analysis. 
 

District Response: After a diligent search we unable to find any documents in response to 
this request.  

 


